
 COFFEY COUNTY HOSPITAL
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

The Coffey County Hospital Board of Trustees met in regular session on March 28, 2016, in the Allen Woods II Conference Room.  Board Members attending were: Steve Hopkins, Chairman;  Peter Allegre, Vice-Chairman; Rosemary Rich, Secretary; Craig Stukey, Treasurer; Jeff Clark; Dennis Young; Cameron Roth: Levi Saueressig; and Judy Reese.  Employees attending were: Leonard Hernandez, CEO; Dr. John Shell, Chief of Staff; Jim Van Hoet, Chief Financial Officer; Patty Thomsen, Vice President of Medical Clinics; James Higgins, Vice President of Ancillary Services; Tracy Campbell, Marketing Director; Melissa Hall, Vice President of Clinical Services; Rebecca Thurman, Quality Improvement Director, Risk Manager, and HIPAA Privacy Officer; Krista Cubit, Long Term Care Director; and Terri Tweedy, Executive Assistant.  Adam Haag, I.T. Manager, arrived at 6:55 p.m.  Theresa Thoele, Vice President of Human Resources was absent.  There were no visitors.

Chairman Hopkins called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Vice-Chairman Allegre, led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Higgins introduced Krista Cubit as the new Long Term Care Director at Sunset Manor.  Cubit then left the meeting.

There were no changes or additions to the agenda.

Consent Agenda

There were no revisions made to the February 15, 2016 Board of Trustee Minutes.

Dr. Shell gave the Medical Staff Report.  Options are being investigated as to how durable medical equipment services can be provided through the Emergency Room and clinic.  

Craig Stukey reviewed the Executive Finance Committee Report.  He stated the February 29th check register was approved; a motion to authorize the Chief Financial Officer as a signatory for the annual cost reports with the Chief Executive Officer having final signatory authorization was approved; and the Internal Purchase Control Policy was revised and approved.  The financial picture continues to improve.  February saw total revenue exceed $2.1 million.  Expenses came in at $1.9 million, putting the bottom line at $181,817.  The finance team continues to build ongoing reports that will allow better analysis of data.  In order to have adequate time to create better reports and evaluate the financial data, the committee suggests moving the Board meeting to the fourth Monday of each month and begin the meeting at 6:30p.m.  

Rich asked for an update on the patient billing process.  Hernandez will add patient account processing days for coding and billing to his weekly report.  Van Hoet explained that all patient complaints are now being logged to determine trends.  A committee reviews the log each week to better understand where problems arise and establish long-term solutions.  

An up to date capital equipment purchase list has been submitted to the County Clerk.  This is now submitted monthly to the County Clerk.  

Thurman reviewed the Quality Assurance and Risk Management Plans.  The QCRM committee approved the plans.

Higgins reviewed the annual Auxiliary report submitted by Lois Brinkman, Auxiliary President.

Adam Haag, I.T. Manager, gave an update regarding the Fiber Board.  The County will be changing internet service provider from Century Link to MT Wireless.  Haag left the meeting.

· Levi Saueressig moved and Cameron Roth seconded the motion to approve the actions of the Board committees, and each Medical Staff Credentials/reappointments, the Quality Assurance and Risk Management Plans.  Motion carried unanimously.  

CEO Report

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hernandez reported that the results from the mold tests results from the mold remediation treatment are expected soon.  Floor construction will begin once the test results are good.  The projected completion date is projected to be the end of April or first part of May.

An offer of employment has been extended to a Medical Laboratory Technologist.  An answer is expected soon.

A meeting is scheduled for Tuesday morning with the physicians to discuss staffing needs.  

A mid-level provider is interested in joining our staff.  She will graduate in May.    

Sunset Manor has 27 residents, The Meadows has 26 with one vacant apartment.

Baird, Kurtz and Dobson (BKD) is guiding the submission process for the 340B Pharmacy program.  Two educational webinars are scheduled to be viewed.  Applications are to be submitted by mid-April.    This program helps reduce pharmacy costs especially for more expensive drugs.

Hernandez reviewed a Summer Intern Program he would like to implement for a maximum of six students ranging from 16 and 17 years old.  These students would attend an accelerated CNA program.  The students would have the option to begin working as a CNA within the System or to shadow with employees in other departments of interest.  The students would be eligible to work weekends and holidays after the summer program ends.

Electronic Health Record (EHR) attested for Medicare on January 20th.  This takes 8 to 10 weeks to be processed. The amount expected is approximately $300,000.

Hall said the Medicaid portion of the EHR Attestation was filed one month ago.  CMS requested additional information which was submitted last week.

HINK (Health Innovation Network of Kansas) has invited the Board and CEO to attend their annual retreat to be held in Topeka on July 9th.   More information will be made available when it is received.

Consultation Items

None

Information, Other

Hernandez stated more time is needed to create and analyze the financial reports each month.  

· Peter Allegre moved and Judy Reese seconded the motion to revise section 3.1 of the Bylaws to change the “3rd” to the “4th” and “6:00” to “6:30”.  Motion carried unanimously.

The 2014 Financial Audit from Baird, Kurtz, and Dobson (BKD) will be presented to the Executive Finance Committee on April 20th and available for review at the April 25th Board meeting.

Executive Session

· Cameron Roth moved and Levi Saueressig seconded the motion to enter into a 20 minute Executive Session with Leonard Hernandez, CEO and Terri Tweedy, Executive Assistant, to discuss non-elected personnel with open session to resume at 7:44 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.  Motion carried unanimously.

Executive session began at 7:24 p.m.

Regular session resumed at 7:44 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.

Allegre stated a pamphlet is being created for easy access to the Strategic Plan.

Hopkins stated a draft notebook is being created for Board members.

Rich received a compliment from a new employee expressing how impressed she is with the team work and staff of CHS.

· Craig Stukey moved and Jeff Clark seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.



_______________________
Rosemary Rich, Secretary 

Possible follow-ups (not all inclusive) for April meeting:
Lab and Non-Physician Provider Staff Recruiting
Payment to CMS for refund error
Capital Expense Invoices
Surgeon
Durable Medical Equipment Service
340B Pharmacy Program
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